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Dear Community,

As we have just commemorated ANZAC Day on the 25th of April, it is a time for 
reflection within our community. This day marks the anniversary of the courageous 
landing of Australian and New Zealand Army Corps (ANZACs) on the beaches of 
Gallipoli in 1915. It is a defining moment in the history of our nation.

ANZAC Day allows us to remember and honour the sacrifices of over 1.5 million men 
and women who have served our country in wars, conflicts, and peacekeeping 
operations around the world. Among them, we recall the 103,000 brave souls who 
gave their lives in the ultimate act of service. Their sacrifice laid the foundations for 
the peace and freedoms we enjoy today.

In our Catholic faith, the notion of sacrifice is deeply significant and is epitomised by 
the sacrifice of Jesus Christ, who gave His life for the salvation of all. As we reflect 
on the sacrifices made by our servicemen and women, we are reminded of Jesus' 
call to love one another and to live in service of our community.

Let us hold in our hearts the memory of those who have fallen and those who 
continue to serve. Let their legacy inspire us to carry forward the values of 
courage, duty, and above all, peace. May we also find in their stories a reminder of 
our call to be servants to one another, fostering a community of compassion and 
support.
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We must teach more by example than by word."

These words from Saint Mary MacKillop remind us of the importance of leading 
by example, just as the ANZACs did. Their legacy is not just in the battles they 
fought, but in the peace they sought to achieve and the examples they set 
through their actions. Let us strive to be examples of peace, courage, and 
resilience in our community, reflecting on how our actions can inspire and 
support others.

Lest we forget.

Congratulations to the children in Year 3 who celebrated their First 
Reconciliation on Thursday 2nd May. Thank you again to Natalie Mulford and 
the teachers of Year 3; Linda Marino, Rebecca Micallef,  Elyse Whitfield and 
Laura Barui, for preparing the children so well; and to Monsignor Portelli for 
his tireless support and guidance.

This was a significant moment for these young people. I am extremely proud of 
them.

Go well everyone and always remember;

“If you see a need do something about it.”

Anthony D’Amico

Principal

http://www.mmkeilordowns.catholic.edu.au/
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REMINDERS

• The School opens at 8.30am and children can enter the classroom at 

8.50am. Please do not drop children off prior to 8.30am. If you need to 

bring your child to school before 8.30am please book them into the before 

school hours program.

• If your child needs to bring a mobile phone to school it must be handed 

into the teacher in the morning where it will be stored in a secured 

location and returned to them in the afternoon. Please refer to the Mobile 

phone policy on the following pages.

CHANGES TO NOTE
• As there is no supervision on the playground area in the morning, the 

playground is out of bounds and children are not to play on the 

playground before school.

• The front drive through area between the Church and the School operates 

as a drive through zone only before school.

Due to a few near misses, those who wish to park and bring

their child into class must use the back car park area.

There is now no parental parking in bays outside the front of 

the  Church.

PREP ENROLMENTS 2025

Enrolments for 2025 close on Friday 10th May.  

Make sure you get onto our website to secure a position.

Enrol now…..

Go to our website 

https://www.mmkeilordowns.catholic.edu.au/

Click on ‘Enrolment Information’ link at the top of 

the page.

Once redirected to the ‘2025 Prep Information and 

Timeline’ page click on the St Mary MacKillop Prep 

Online Application link  

https://app.digienrol.com/user/signup

Create an account and proceed to fill out the online 

application form or call Kellie on 9367 6199 for 

assistance.

https://www.mmkeilordowns.catholic.edu.au/
https://app.digienrol.com/user/signup
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PrinciPal’s awards Parent Assistance in the Classroom

Parents as Reading Partners.

We are holding our Parents as Reading Partners briefings on Thursday 9th 

of May at 2.30 and Tuesday 14th of May 9.00-9.30 in the Art Room located 

in the new Tenison Woods building. (You only need to come to one 

workshop.)

Parents as Reading Partners gives children the much needed opportunity 

to read aloud to a supportive adult and thus build their confidence as a 

reader. We will discuss legal requirements and school expectations and give 

an overview of how you as parents can support by listening to a child read.

Even if you have attended this training in previous years, we are required 

to cover the legalities every year to ensure Child Safety protocols are 

covered. Therefore, we would love to see you on either day as your 

support is greatly appreciated.

Please note, under State Government legislation, only people with a WWCC 

may assist in schools.

Looking forward to seeing you on either Thursday afternoon (9/5/24 -

2.30pm) or Tuesday morning (14/5/24 - 9.00am).

Regards

Jenny Melki

Literacy Leader.

School Closure-Wednesday 15 May

The school will be closed on Wednesday, May 15th for a 

professional development day. Our staff will work with Glen 

Pearsall, an expert educational consultant, to help us develop 

our understanding of evidence-based classroom management 

techniques and interventions that promote highly effective 

learning environments. We look forward to working with Glen in 

our ongoing effort to provide the best education for your 

children.
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School Attendance

I would like to reinforce the importance of students attending school and 

being present and ready to learn by 9.00am every day.  Classes begin at 

9.00am so we can maximise the learning time the students have at school.

When students arrive late, they miss the important whole class instruction 

period and are therefore missing key concepts, modelling and information 

that is vital to their learning.

Please note that if your child/ren are late (after 9.10am), they must come to 

the office to be signed in late.  Parents are not to accompany them straight to 

their classroom.

I also understand that there are times when early departures cannot be 

avoided.  In these cases, I would appreciate if you could pick your child/ren up 

at either 11.00am-start of lunch break, 11.45am-end of lunch break, 1.40pm-

start of second break or 2.20pm-end of second break as picking up during 

class times disrupts the lesson and the other children in the class.

Due to the busy nature of the office and classroom in the afternoon, we 

cannot call children out of class between 3pm – 3.15pm (unless it is an 

emergency). Please try and collect your children in the hours listed above if 

they must leave early.

Thank you.
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2024 Term Dates

Term 1: 31 January-28 March 2024

(Good Friday 29 March-Easter Monday 01 April)

Term 2: 15 April-28 June 2024

Term 3: 15 July-20 September

Term 4: 7 October-17 December

(Year 6 finish Friday 13 December)





Monday 27 May

Communion Family Faith Night @ 7pm

Saturday 15 June

Year 3 Communion @10.30am and 12.30pm

Friday 28 June

Last day of Term 2

Students finish @ 1.00pm

Upcoming Events 2024  

Term 2: 15 April-28 June 2024

Thursday 2 May

Year 3 Reconciliation @ 12pm

Thursday 9 May and Friday 10 May

Mother’s Day Stall

Friday 10 May

Mother’s Day Breakfast 8am – 9am-See flyer

Wednesday 15 May

School Closure Day – Classroom Management for Teachers

Monday 20 May and Friday 24 May

Teeth on Wheels
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